
Housing and planning

The government will legislate to introduce a points based system of migration
control. The plan is to reduce numbers coming in to take low paid work, and
to ensure anyone entering to work comes to a job that has been identified.

The government has  not set out any numbers yet, but presumably the plan is
to have fewer migrants in total than we have been experiencing in recent
years with EU freedom of movement. This should have a knock on effect to
national and local plans, which currently need to cater for a large and
continuing expansion of demand for homes from a variety of sources including
from strong inward migration.

In Wokingham the Council has responded with a large approved building
programme under the current local plan. As we look forward to the successor
plan we need to reduce the future numbers of extra homes planned to take
account of the large number already allowed. We need green gaps between
settlements, protection of woodland and good farmland, and maintenance of
flood plain.

Many of the homes now being built are being built on low lying land which
creates more drainage problems. There are limits to how much drainage can
achieve as it just dumps the water more quickly into the river system which
itself is prone to flooding.

We also need to plant more trees and create more woods, not rip them out to
concrete over the landscape.

http://www.government-world.com/housing-and-planning-2/

